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CONTRA COSTA COLLEGE

OPERATIONS COUNCIL

MONDAY, DECEMBER 11, 2006

9:00 A.M. - ROOM #AA-216

MINUTES
PRESENT:
Carol Maga (Chair), Terence Elliott, Carlos Esquivel, Donna Floyd, Frank Hernandez, Darlene Poe, Tom Sharp

ABSENT:
Benny Barnes, Alex Edwards, Carlos Murillo

The first three agenda items were all based on the facilities director being present.  These items will be tabled until the next meeting.

I.  Update on District Reorganization of Maintenance Operations

There will be a reorganization of the maintenance department.  Alex Edwards will be returning to the district, and each campus will have its own facilities director.  It is hoped to have a CCC facilities director hired within the next two months, and Alex will remain at CCC until the new director is hired.

II.  Other

A.  Police Officers

Frank Hernandez reported that the previous week an officer was needed to accompany Alma Cardenas to the bank to make a deposit.  There was only one officer on duty, and so they would not do it.  Frank was told maybe they could do it the next day, but was not given a definite answer.  Eventually, Esther Skeen allowed Vidal to accompany Alma.  

Plan of Action

Tom Sharp will look into this.

B.  Accreditation

It was decided that the rest of the meeting would be devoted to working on the draft of accreditation standard III B 2.  Carol distributed the latest draft of this section.  Everyone reviewed it and made the following comments:  

III B 2.:  Evaluation occurs during program review every two and four years, or when something wears out.  Operations Council updates the maintenance priorities list each semester.  Some of the items are scheduled maintenance, some are safety issues, some are conforming to state regulations, such as ADA, and things are repaired when they break, such as the flood in the SA-Bldg. or a leaking roof.

Alex will be able to explain how space utilization is done.  Martin Padilla also writes an evening report and notifies the proper manager if something isn’t working.

The smart classrooms came from feedback from the Council of Chairs and the technology plan.  The college received district funding for this.

The 2002-2007 Strategic Plan would support this standard.  We get a limited amount of student input on facilities decisions.  The time student input would be gathered for the facilities plan is when the college conducts its student survey.  Student representative Carlos Esquivel asked if students should start a survey every year or have a place where students could leave comments about the facilities.  There is a suggestion box in the ASU chamber.  A suggestion box should probably be placed where students visit frequently.  The fact that the college wants student feedback should be included in the self-study.  Students are and should be part of the planning process.

A process for reporting facilities problems should be clear.  The current, ongoing maintenance schedule does have problems.  We are working on developing a better maintenance schedule for facilities and equipment.    

III B 2a. Long-range Capital Plans:  What is the “total cost of ownership”?  1) the cost to maintain and clean; 2) construction and remodeling costs; 3) staff required to do the maintenance and custodial work.

In the past, CCC hasn’t looked at “total cost of ownership”.  The Facilities Master Plan should account for the total cost of ownership.  The facilities staff should be the ones to define the cost of ownership.  When money is received for a project, by the time the project finally starts the costs have increased.  Is it possible to better optimize costs?  

CCC sits directly on several earthquake fault lines and project plans become complicated when the trenching is done.  Complying with seismic studies and retrofitting inhibits CCC from following a plan timeline exactly.

III B 2b.:  We plan using the assessments already completed.  The third bullet should be answered by program review.  That is where programs can document their needs, and which needs are not being met.  Darlene said the needs are determined but there is no process to ensure that those needs are being met.  Darlene said the President’s Cabinet should be honest about saying that needs won’t be met due to lack of funds.  

Plan of Action
Carol will try to revise the draft over the winter break and send it to everyone.

The meeting adjourned at 10:00 a.m.

Minutes Recorded by Mary Healy
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